



26 March 2019

**Meeting opened:** 7.42pm  
**Attendance:** 11 attendees - see Attachment Attendance and Apologies  
**Apologies:** 2 apologies - see Attachment Attendance and Apologies

---

**Acknowledgement of Country** (from 6J) Read by Andrew Whitaker

---

### Acceptance of Minutes

Correction to the minutes from 19 February under Principal's Report 'other matters raised' – it was Katherine Navin, not Kate Jeffrey, who asked if the Resilience program spoken about by Donna could be given to year 6.

Kate Jeffrey thanked Donna Blatchford for her responsive approach and the subsequent considerable improvement of school sport and PSSA.

Acceptance of the minutes from 19 February, with above corrections.

Natasha Brain Moved  
Nick Lawry Seconded

---

### Business Arising

Donna Blatchford mentioned that there are pavement improvements outside of the school. Very little notice was given by council.

Police and school security did a walk through to make recommendations on the graffiti and faecal matter being left on door steps to classrooms at the alley at the back of the demountables. There seems to be an issue with young adults gathering in that alley after school hours. The police and security have written a full report with recommendations. The one main suggestion is a gate. When the full security report comes in, Donna will share with the committee.

---

### Correspondence

Andrew Whitaker received correspondence from Betsy (the Ninja Warrior lady) who runs Ninja Kids. Ninja Kids run a 7-week sports programs for schools during term time. Donna Blatchford mentioned that Term 2 is catered for. Andrew would reply regarding future terms.

---

### Treasurer's Report

 Stuart Wagland (SW)

The full details of the Treasurer's report and bank account balances were distributed prior to the meeting. SW gave an overview of the report and finances.  
(Stuart read this out).

Robert Killian of Belle Property donated another \$1000 in February. The P&C would like to thank Belle for their generosity.

---

### Canteen Report

 Andrew Whitaker (AW)

Andrew reported that the canteen fixed the pie warmer with new glass.

---

**Uniform Shop** Tamara Small (TS)

Tamara had a request for PSSA sleeveless netball tops. Donna Blatchford agreed to do some investigation around whether sleeveless tops were allowed. These tops could also double up for volley ball season.

---

**OOSH** Gillian Guerin (GG)

Andrew said there was no report this month.

OOSH have given out more places and have employed more permanent staff.

The separating door in the hall broke recently and it fell off the railings. It was fixed but as a result the door doesn't close now. It now means that the doors aren't sound proof and it can cause issues when band is practicing on a Tuesday evening.

There has been some rubbish from OOSH left behind on a Tuesday night before band practice. Andrew will mention it to OOSH again that the hall needs to be cleaned up after OOSH every night.

---

**Principal's Report** Donna Blatchford (DB) Relieving

Donna Blatchford gave the full Principal's Report which is attached to these minutes.

Donna agreed she will share with the committee a booklet on teachers wishes for fundraising.

---

**School Council** Kylie Trabona (KT)

KT sent her apologies for the meeting so Andrew Whitaker gave an update in her absence. We put a request out for school council nominations a few weeks ago which closed on Friday. Two nominations. Nick Lawry and Kylie Trabona. Two positions. Nick and Kylie will take up their positions as parent representatives on the school council at the AGM which will be called by the principal soon.

Donna Blatchford reported that Rebecca Boyle has been appointed to Assistant Principal position. This means that Rebecca's position as a teacher is now vacant.

---

**Fundraising** - Jody Bayley (JB)

Stephanie England reported on the fundraising event on Saturday 30<sup>th</sup> March for the election. The fundraising team raised approximately \$4300 on the day. We have some supplies left over for the next election day in May.

Robert Killian raised \$500 for raffle.

The Lifeline team sold all their raffle tickets

Catherine Fitzgerald agreed to rotate agenda order next time for Fundraising isn't last.

**Up and Coming Fundraisers:**

Next election fundraiser (possibly 11th May)

Comedy for a Cause (24 August)

---

**Other Business**

Jodie Bailey raised she would be keen to maintain North Curl Curl Public's relationship with Cudelle School in country NSW. In discussion with other parents, Jodie suggested that we should start an exchange program with Cudelle School. We would like to maintain that program. Donna is talking to Melissa from Cudelle School about how we go about this.

Andrew Whitaker would like to thank the outstanding work and support of Melinda Binley, our retiring secretary of three years. Melinda is now a full life member.

---

**Meeting closed**      9.05pm

Next 2019 Meetings

- 7 May
- 18 June
- 30 July
- 10 September
- 22 October
- 3 December